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Submission No. 20 – Mr John Donohue 
 
Good Morning 
 
I am an ex-service disability pensioner living at Fern Bay, a suburb of Newcastle. 
I find it difficult to obtain parking at the ferry wharf in Stockton. This ferry  
trip is the most convenient for me.  The car park is often full which means I have 
 to park a fair way from the wharf. The alternative is to drive all the way to the city 
 which is a bigger problem as apart from the increased vehicle emission pollution, 
 parking in Newcastle CBD is very limited or almost impossible.  There is quite a 
large area of vacant land available to increase the size of the car park. 
 
John Donohue 
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